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              GLOUCESTER COUNTY ASA           

President Mr Mike Hynd  

President Elect: Mr Brian Guy 

 

 

Opening:   

Minutes of Gloucester County ASA Annual General Meeting held Monday 12 May 2014 

at The Gables, Falfield, Gloucestershire  

 

Present:  

   

Mike Hynd President  Brian Guy President Elect David Bishop Treasurer, Keith Smith 

Secretary 
      

Past Presidents   Philip Jones, Cheltenham, Ian Stuart, Cheltenham, Sheila Bryant, 

Severnside Tritons,  Brian Dunning Bristol North, Herbie Adams Southwold, Pauline 

Adams Southwold, Marion Britton 

 

Clubs delegates -: Bishopsworth (Grace Williams) Bristol Central (Nicky Booth), Bristol 

Henleaze (Brian Guy), Bristol North (Gerald Staddon, Janet Staddon), Bristol Penguins  

(Jeremy Dudley), Cheltenham S & WP Club (Phil Jones, Ian Stuart), Cinderford & District 

(Brian Bradley), City of Bristol (Nicky Booth), Gloucester City (Marcus Lee, Josh 

Pattison), Harlequins WPC (G E Staddon), Severnside Tritons (Rachel Roberts), 

Soundwell (Darren Stone) Southwold (Andrew Newman), Tewkesbury (Jenny Sheppard), 

United Bristol (Brian Guy)  

    

12/05 1. Apologies.  Past Presidents. Neil Harper (swimming officials), Alan Clift 

(Tewkesbury), Dave Beaument (C.O.B.), Sue Jones, Frank Keeble, Suzanne Headington 

(Cheltenham), Sue Malone (Gloucester) 

        
CLUBS NOT REPRESENTED   Bristol Masters, Brockworth, Chipping Campden, 

Cirenceester, Dursley Dolphins, Gloucester Masters, Lydney, Portway, Stroud Masters, 

University of the West of England 

 
12/05 2. Approval of Minutes 14 May 2013 

The minutes of the AGM held 13 May 2013 were approved as distributed nb subsequent 

amendment confirming that Craig Munden received the Brian Harrison Cup not Alexander 

Seymour 

 

12/05. 3. Matters Arising 

None. 

 

 

12/05 4.  Annual Reports 

 

Secretary – Keith Smith 
 
During this year Gloucester County ASA has provided the County Swimming 

Championships, County Open Water Swimming Championships and Masters Swimming 

events to its members.   The County has sent a representative swimming team to Stafford for 
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the 3-Counties Gala and the ASA Inter County Championships at Sheffield. Marion Britton 

has been active in delivering Team Manager Training and Neil Harper in the training of 

officials. I apologise if I have missed activity from the other disciplines but I am not aware of 

any County led activity in these areas.  This year has seen a change in the organisation and 

management of the County Swimming Championships. This was in response to calls for 

change from County Members. There have been changes to the conditions, event structure 

and entry mechanisms. I hope members found the new arrangements easier to operate and 

that it led to a more efficient championship. Huge credit and thanks must go to Richard 

Tomlinson for his dedication and effort in the restructure and management of the 

championships.  Administratively this year the County has had the welcome support of Jenny 

Sheppard in the County administrator role. She provides a point of contact for people from 

within and outside the County. This year we have seen a revamp of the County website with 

more information becoming available including a Twitter thingy! There have been two 

county newsletters generated this year in Nov13 and April14. Effective communication 

within the County is a significant problem and I hope the updated web, newsletter and the 

County administrator have gone some way to improve that.  This year has seen major 

organisation changes in the ASA and fundamental changes in responsibility. The South West 

Region is now much more independent from the ASA and has effectively moved much more 

in line with what was the old “Western District”. The County Association is a key part of the 

governance chain of the sport and county clubs need to be more involved and aware to 

influence the operation of the South West Region 

 

Swimming – Richard Tomlinson 

 

Re-cap of Changes Delivered in 2014 

 
We made changes to the format of the competition and the meet conditions because: 

  

(a)  It was specifically requested by the group tasked with reviewing the 2013 Championships     

or  

(b)   It was needed to make the competition run more smoothly (either from the perspective 

of swimmers or officials or the meet manager) 

  

The Key changes are listed below  

  

(a) Requested Changes  

  

- Inclusion of  Multi-Disability Swimmers 

- Electronic entries only (except Disability Swimmers) 

- Moved from Sports Entry System to Hy-Tek Meet Manager 

- Race cards abolished, replaced with signing in forms for swimmer 

- Age ranges extended for 100m races to age 10/11 in line with ASA rules 

- Events for 800m (Males) and 1500m (Females) removed to be consistent with SWR 

and National Competitions 

- Distance events swum as 1500m : Males 10+ and 800m : Females 10+  

- Distance events (800m and 1500m) held at 50m pool (2014 in Bath and Hengrove 

from 2015) as swimmers need long course times for NQTs  

- Team Events with less than 9 teams swum as a straight final  

- Only 2 teams allowed from each club in each team event (1 for Championship Events) 

- Only 1 team from a club can swim in the final unless there would be less than 8 teams 

in the final 

- Clubs allowed to change the order of swimmers within a team between heats and 

finals 
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- Four cut-off dates for entries  

             (i)  Distance Events (20th Dec), (ii)   Feb Events (10th Jan) 

             (iii)  March Events (7th Feb)      (iv)   Team Events (21st Feb)   

 

 (b) Changes to improve the running of the competition 

  

- Paper entries now retained by Clubs not sent to Meet Manager 

- Qualifying Times from 2013 extrapolated to cover additional ages 

- All  400m+ events now Heat Declared Winner races        

- Other Events swum in four groups (ages are mixed together to reduce number of 

heats)  

            (i) Males 10/11 (ii) Females 10/11 (iii) Males 12+  (iv) Females 12+ 

  

             NB We did not simplified to two groups as having the 10/11 age groups creates rest    

                    time before Championship Finals 

   

- Order of events in sessions changed so longer distance events are swum first 

- Most Medals collected from Medals table 

- Medal presentations only for  

(a)  Championship medals and trophies 

(b)   Distance and Stroke Awards 

(c)   BAGCAT awards 

(d) 10 & 11 year olds 

  
Review on 2014 Championships 

 

1.       Meet Helpers 

  

Thanks to the three Lead Clubs Gloucester City, Soundwell and Severnside for providing 

most of the helpers for each of the sessions and coordinating the volunteers. 

 

All the helpers did a great job and the overall running of the sessions improved progressively 

over the course of the Championships, with the final Sunday for the relays probably the best 

session. 

 

2.       Signing- In. 

  

The signing in process worked really well for the later sessions.  

Thanks to the Swimmers and Coaches for making this work. 

 

3.       Programmes 

  

Electronic copies of the programmes were issued to Clubs and put on the website. 

We didn’t run out of programmes and our printing costs were reduced. 

Door receipts were not significantly impacted, 

 NB All the results etc could be accessed via Meet Mobile in real-time. 

 

4.       Electronic Timing System at GL1 

  

For the most part this worked much more effectively for the later sessions, thanks to a lot of 

hard work from Marcus Lee and Alan Keeble (of Gloucester City). 

We will be discussing the ongoing maintenance of GL1 equipment in the next few weeks. 
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Changes for the 2015 and 2016 Championships  

 

The ASA is moving the County Championships period to January and February. Counties can 

do this in 2015 if they wish and are able, but the change should be in place in 2016. 

 

Recommendation:   

Run 2015 Champs with similar dates to 2014.  

For 2016 all sessions will be held in January and February. 

  

We were unable to arrange a suitable date in April or May to get direct feedback from Club 

Coaches. We will try to sort out a meeting in June.  I then will discuss recommended changes 

with the County Championship Support Group.   

 

Confirmation needed from Exec that the County Championship Support Group as 

appointed for 2014 can continue to operate in this role for 2015. 

i.e. 

Meet Manager – Richard Tomlinson 

President – Brian Guy 

Club Competition Rep – Jeremy Dudley (Penguins) 

Coaches Rep – Keith Smith 

Officials Rep – Neil Harper 

Disability Rep – Josh Pattison (Gloucester) 

 

Revised Meet conditions will be submitted to the Exec in September 2014 for approval. 

 

For reference my current thinking is as follows: 

  

(i)  Reduce number of medals i.e. Finalist medals only for Championship Finals and 10/11 

year olds. 

(ii) Stroke Awards to be discontinued as older swimmers already rewarded via Championship 

Finals. 

(iii) BAGCAT Awards given to top 3 in each Age group only. 

(iv) Revised schedule of events to get more even lengthened sessions and better balanced 

sessions. 

(v) In addition to the distance events, all Fly events and both 400m events will be swum as a 

single age group 10+ to reduce the number of heats in events where we get few 10/11 

swimmers. 

(vi)  Revert to two entry deadlines for main competition. 

(vii)  Allow refunds for withdrawals on the grounds of ill-health.  

(viii) Remove the restriction on Clubs having only one team in a relay final.  

 

 

Officials – Neil Harper 

 

2014 saw one of the best supported County blocks from an officials perspective for many a 

year. When you looked down from the balcony there was a sea of white on poolside. Whilst a 

number of those present were undergoing training, it must augur well for the future that there 

are a good number coming through the system!  

 

However, let’s not get carried away, we still have a problem with lack of referees – we have 

one candidate sitting the exam this year, but we need more!  
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After the World Championships in 2013, FINA made changes to its rules. These were 

cascaded to the Home Countries, coming into Force in England on 01 October 2013.  

To ensure that officials have been kept abreast of the alterations, two CPD FINA Rule up – 

date sessions have been held at this venue, with approximately eighty of our officials 

attending.  

 

Courses for Judges 1; 2; and 2S have been held during the last year, with a good number of 

the candidates having successfully gained their relevant qualifications.  

Should clubs be interested in running a Judges 1 course, please contact me for further 

information 

  

Synchro – Ian Stuart  

 

At the beginning of 2014 £4.3 million of funding for synchro was withdrawn at national level 

by UK Sport because of UK Sport’s opinion that synchro will not be good enough to win 

medals at the next Olympics based on its 2012 performance. This will affect Team GB and 

the High Performance squads - how or if it will affect regional squads is not yet known, but a 

way for any upward progression route for swimmers to national selection has yet to be 

decided.  The decision is being appealed by the ASA.  

  

The Walsall Trophy, a SWR competition with six clubs taking part, will take place at 

Cheltenham on 17th May 2014 with Cheltenham entering an U12 duet and team and an U25 

duet and team.  Last years’ results are at - 

http://swimwest.org.uk/swim/index.php/results1/doc_download/173 

-walsall-trophy-synchro-results-2013.  

 

Other future competitions are the Novice Figures competition, which gives many swimmers 

their first competition experience, on 28th June 2014 at Cheltenham and the Multi Regional 

recreational strand competition on 27th September 2014 at Plymouth.   

 

The British Championships were held at Sheffield on 11April 2014, with Bristol Central 

entering competitors in a number of events and had a very successful competition. The full 

results are at  -   

http://www.swimming.org/assets/uploads/library/Synchro_Results_ 

2014_Day_One.pdf  

http://www.swimming.org/assets/uploads/library/Synchro_Results_ 

2014_Day_Two.pdf  

http://www.swimming.org/assets/uploads/library/Synchro_Results_ 

Day_Three.pdf  

http://www.swimming.org/britishswimming/news/synchro/bristolcentral-dominate-synchro-

champs-2014/20381 

 

The results of the Multi Regional competition, held on 12 October at GL1, are at -   

http://swimwest.org.uk/swim/index.php/results3  

 

The final competition of the year was the National Age Groups on 29th November - 1st 

December 2013 at GL1 in Gloucester when swimmers from Bristol Central and Cheltenham 

competed in the igures, solos, duets and team events in all the age groups, the competitive 

results are at -  http://www.swimming.org/assets/uploads/library/British_Gas_ASA_ 

National_Age_Group_Synchronised_Swimming_Championships_2013_Competitive_Results

.pdf  

 

and the recreational results at  

http://www.swimming.org/assets/uploads/library/British_Gas_ASA_ 

http://swimwest.org.uk/swim/index.php/results3
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National_Age_Group_Synchro_Champs_Recreational_2013.pdf  

 

 

The ASASWR Synchro Standing Committee met on 7th September 2013 and 1st 

 March 2014 at the ASASWR office at Wellington. New FINA figures for skill assessments 

were introduced on 1 January 2014 for the period 2014 - 2017.  

 

New licensing arrangements were introduced for inter-club competitions on 1st January 2014 

together with licensing of officials.  

 

Numerous skill assessment days have been arranged around the country which 

Gloucestershire swimmers attended, and development days have been held locally and 

regionally for swimmers, coaches and officials.  More assessment and development days will 

be held during the year, using Honiton Leisure Centre and the Burnham-on-Sea pool as 

venues.    

 

I would like to thank Alyson Bashford, Mary Hooper and Viv Ebbs or organising and 

publicising these days and their involvement in he organisation of competitions, and to thank 

all the coaches, officials and volunteers for their time and dedication. 

  

Masters - Herbie Adams 

 

Masters’ Swimming in the County remains much as usual and, thus it is of value to identify 

what charge there is: 

 Age-balance appears to be shifting towards younger age groupings 

 Though not yet significant in “seniors” (18-24) band 

 Our championships entry was higher in our own County’s swimmers but lower in our 

partners from Somerset and South Wales. 

 And was affected by our meet’s closeness to the LEN meet in Holland 

 Our championships benefitted greatly from an increased number of volunteer officials 

 But was slightly affected by partial malfunction of the timing systems at the venue.  It 

is worth advising here that, if we, as a sport, do not use facilities, they will not be 

maintained. 

 Our performance in the Inter-County Masters’ event was marginally below that of the 

previous year for though the quality was better, in depth was less 

 

Masters’ swimming remains popular, despite competing attractions and is, thus, appreciative 

of the support it receives from the County, the clubs and from administrators and officials.  

Nevertheless its growth is slow. 

 

This year a disability swimmer took part in Masters’ and did very well. 

 

 

Open Water Report – Alan Giles 

  

Introduction & general comments  

 Open Water refers to outdoor swimming (ie not in an indoor pool).  Water temperature is 

an important consideration in Open Water training or competition (with guidance on 

required water temperature provided in the ASA handbook) 

 

 As will be appreciated outdoor water temperature will be very dependent on the time of 

the year and sunshine (to heat the water).  Consequently in the UK Open Water 

swimming will be limited to summer ie late May to say mid-September.   
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 It should be appreciated many Open Water swimmers still train regularly in the indoor 

pool, but also have outdoor swim sessions to aclimatise for Open Water.  

 

In 2013  

 Open Water training and familiarisations sessions were held at Henleaze Lake to allow 

swimmers preparation for the Open Water County Championships on Sunday 14 July 

2013.   

 

The events were 11/12 years 600m, 13 – 16 years (age group split 13/14, 15/16) 1,500m 

and 17 years+ 2,000m and a new event over 1,200m.   Unfortunately swimmers numbers 

were much reduced in comparison to previous years.   

 

 I attended the ASA South West Open Water committee on behalf of GCASA – it meets 

March & September, with representatives from the region’s Counties.  

 

For 2014  

The recent GCASA NEWSLETTER highlighted what OPEN WATER OPPORTUNITIES 

are being made available by the County in 2014, primarily:   

 

 The County Open Water Championships are being included within the ASA 

SouthWest championships at Preston Beach, Weymouth on Saturday 28 and Sunday 29 

June 2014. 

 

 Open water familiarisation sessions can be arranged at Henleaze Lake on some 

weekday evenings (from approx. 7.15pm to 8.30pm) and some Saturday mornings (from 

approx. 9.30am to 11am) 

o Interested Clubs should contact the County administrator / Henleaze Swimming 

Club so appropriate arrangements can be made  

 

Open Water and your Club’s participation 

>>If your Club has not yet been involved with Open Water but your swimmers want to know 

more please contact me or the County Administrator 

 

Water Polo– Phillip Jones 

 

THIS HAS BEEN AN OUTSTANDING YEAR FOR WATER POLO IN THE COUNTY.   

ONLY TIME WILL ESTABLISH WHICH OF ITS THREE MAIN ACHIEVEMENTS 

TAKES PRIDE OF PLACE. 

 

This year it must be the top competition in British Water Polo that takes pride of place.  The 

FIRST place in the British Swimming Water Polo CUP for men went to Cheltenham 

S&WPC. The British Water Polo League which runs this event for British Swimming, was 

only founded in 2010 as the result of a merger between the National Water Polo League and 

the National Womens Water Polo League. The County wish to congratulate Cheltenham on 

its success.       

 

The SECOND ACHIEVEMENT is the entry and fulfilment of our County Teams in the 

South West Region’s Inter County Championship.  The County entered all SIX 

championships which were held on the same day at Millfield School in Somerset. In total the 

Counties of the West put 200 players plus in the water during the day. John Spicer and Mike 

Howells both from Cheltenham master minded the Counties Teams.  The girl’s teams were 
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chaperoned by Fiona Jones. Sally Berry did a great job in assisting John Spicer who in 

addition to being the County Lead Coach was also Assistant event Manager.  

Our thanks and appreciation for help is extended to all who took part, not least the parents 

and supporters who travelled to Millfield. 

 

County Team Members who took part and will be presented with their County Badge 

are;- 

From BRISTOL CENTRAL SC & CHELTENHAM S&WPC. 

Boys 95’s 

Jack Simcox, Ed Hambidge, Jake Polster, Will Rayson, Will Strachan, Ben Brophy, 

Bernat Jacupovic and Jacob Barnfield. 

Boys 97’s 

Henry Redman, Sollman Robson, Joe Berry, Dan Atkins, Calum Bradshaw, Rudi Polster, 

Jake Ward, Josh Chatfield, Olie Marshall and Mat Witcomb. 

Boys 99’s 

Hari Paton, Max Willis, Josh Purcell, Seb Francis, James Durham, Archie Bayliss, 

Nick AB, Alec Watson, Liam Seabright and Thomas Adams. 

Mixed 2001’s 

Tom Hunt, Sam Scrivens, Charlie Brogan, Oliver Stanley, Amey Berry, Jos Long, 

Zac Long, Alex Bridge, Alex Bridge, Sophie Henderson, Elijah Macfarlane and James Willis. 

Girls 97’s 

Kate Read, Becky Thomas, Amy Griffin, Eve Willis, Izzy Murton,  Meg Read, Georgia 

Pritchard, Kate Witcomb, Deb Ball and Fleur Roberts. 

 

County Members who played for the South West Region in the 17 and under ASA Inter 

Regional  Championships:- 

Girls  

Georgia Sharley  Bristol Central 

Anna Robbins  

 Ditto 

Emily Watkings  Ditto 

Issy Murton   Ditto 

Kate Read   Cheltenham S&WPC Goal Keeper 

Becky Thomas  Ditto

   

 Top scorer 

Amy Griffin   Ditto 

Meg Read   Ditto 

Boys 

Will Rayson, Capt  Cheltenham S&WPC 

Ed Hambidge,   Ditto 

Jake Polster,    Ditto 

Will Strachan,   Ditto 

Ben Brophy,    Ditto 

Jacob Barnfield,  Ditto 

 Bernat Jacupovic.   Ditto 
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South West Inter County Championship 2013 

Gloucester County Results. 

Top Goal Scorers 

MIXED  12 &Under. .  Third  Gloucestershire.    

   

WOMEN   Senior Women    First Gloucestershire.   Vicki Hawkins 

               16 & Under  Third Gloucestershire    Becky Thomas 

 

MEN    18 & Under     First Gloucestershire.    Will Rayson 

              16 & Under    Second Gloucestershire. Dan Atkins & Solomon Robson 

 

Mixed. 14 & Under      First Gloucestershire.  Nick Armitage-Bond 

 

PERSONAL HONOURS  

National & International. 

 

Becky Thomas Cheltenham S&WPC. 

Kate Read  Cheltenham S&WPC. European Junior Championships Turkey. 

      Tri-nation Tournament Glasgow. 

      Isopolo Tournament  Turkey. 

Will Rayson  Cheltenham S&WPC. European Championship. 

 

THE THIRD ACHIEVEMENT   

                                                   Is the appointment of Bristol Central SC as an ASA Beacon 

Club for Water Polo. This is a new ASA scheme to develop sport in various areas of the 

Country, it is new in Water polo, therefore it has yet to prove itself.  Full details are below in 

the “INITIAL REPORT MARCH 2014”  Published by Mr John Sissions, Bristol Central SC. 

 

BRISTOL CENTRAL SC WATER POLO INITIAL REPORT March 2014  

Introduction  

This is the first report from the operation of the BCSC Water Polo Beacon programme. It is 

planned that the reports will be issued twice yearly to the clubs in the regions in order to 

provide an update on the activity at Bristol and to give a heads up on the regional activities 

that are ongoing.  

Bristol have received Beacon status for both Water Polo and Synchro (although as entirely 

separate programmes) which has started in early 2014. There are 4 water polo programmes in 

the UK, with the others being in Manchester, Sheffield and Crystal Palace.  

Bristol’s Beacon Head Coach is Craig Figes, 2012 Team GB Olympian and Captain, and he 

is supported by a number of current and ex-international coaches and players in delivering the 

Beacon sessions.  

Beacon Programme - Athletes  

Bristol have established a club programme which is flourishing, but is still in its relatively 

early days, the regional Beacon programme will provide high quality training for the best 

athletes in all age groups from across the region. The long term aim is for this to be 

established as a weekly programme centralised in Bristol, although in the shorter term, we 

may get this underway as a series of training days, providing both water and land based 

training on a monthly basis. We will publish information about these sessions as soon as we 

have firm details.  
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The Beacon sessions will be aimed to sit between the RTC’s and the England Talent squads, 

with the intention of improving the pathway between regional clubs and International 

representation.  

This will also pull in coaches from across the region to assist with the sessions and also to 

supplement the coach’s forum and outreach programmes (see below for details) as part of the 

regional coach development programme, which is one of the key Beacon programme aims.  

Coaches Forum  

The first Coaches Forum was held on 28
th 

March 2014, covering the Fundamentals of Passing 

and Shooting with specific exercises walked through with the coaches in the classroom and 

then getting them coaching in the pool, the proposed next date for the coaches forum is 

Friday 27
th 

June 2014, although this may be subject to change given the clashes with RTC’s 

on a Friday evening.  

There will be a forum held every quarter with different topics discussed at each.  

All coaches within the region are welcome (there is no charge) and the more the merrier, 

please just do let us know beforehand if you intend to come. 

 

Head Coach : Craig Figes Director : John Sissons Contact : john@edwardconsultants.com 

Mob : +44 7968 085247 Outreach Programme  

In addition to the Coaches Forums, the outreach programme will involve Craig Figes, along 

with supporting assistant coaches, visiting your water polo training sessions and coaching 

your athletes, whilst also mentoring your coaches.  

We will discuss your athletes, coaches and clubs specific needs prior to the session and will 

then fine tune the session to be delivered to address specific coaching requirements and 

techniques to be worked on following the Outreach session.  

It is anticipated that the Outreach sessions will be repeated at least annually and hopefully 

more regularly although this is dependent on uptake from the regions clubs.  

We are running the outreach sessions on a monthly basis, with the exception of July and 

August, and typically during the second week of each month. Therefore, if you would like to 

participate in the programme, please respond to me in the first instance detailing the dates / 

times of your sessions. Once we are able to agree a date for the initial session, we will contact 

you to discuss the number of athletes, coaches and any specific requirements.  

This is a fantastic opportunity to have Olympic 2012 Team GB Captain Craig Figes coach 

and inspire the athletes at your club!  

The Outreach Programme will also be free to your club.  

This is very much early days for the Beacon and it is still in its development phase, but we 

are committed to developing water polo in the region, for the good of the athletes, the 

coaches and the clubs. We want you to be a part of this, so please do get in contact if you 

have any questions, suggestions or ideas of how we can achieve this together? All my contact 

details are below. 

Regards,  

John Sissons 

 

 

Will all clubs in the County which are interested in starting Water Polo contact me or Mr J. 

Sissons. 
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DEVELOPMENT. 

Throughout the year John Spicer has run for the County Training Sessions at Gloucester as 

well as After School Sessions in Cheltenham. These sessions have attracted an average of 30, 

7 to 10 year olds every week.  

 

County Coaching Sessions have been arranged for the coming season in Cheltenham by John 

Spicer. It is also anticipated that the County will be able to hold Training Sessions in 

conjunction with Bristol Central SC as part of their Beacon Programme.  

 

All looks well for a full year of good POLO - good luck to all players, enjoy your games. 

 

Disability – Josh Pattison 

 

AWAITING REPORT 

 

12/05 5. Treasurer Report and Accounts – David Bishop 

 

The accounts and report had been circulated prior to the meeting. They have been yet to 

be approved by The Independent Examiner Millener Davies, Chartered Accountants. 

 

The accounts were approved and a vote of thanks given for the excellent work carried 

out by the Treasurer. 

 

12/05 6.  Budget  

 

The Treasurer has taken into account any increase in expenditure which may occur e.g. 

pool hire, transport and further development projects. 

. 

Proposed County levy to stay the same £1.70   - Approved 

 

12/05 7. Election of President -  Brian Guy, the President Elect took his position as 

President. 

  

12/05 8. Election of Officers, Administrators/Managers. 

       See appendix, 

 

12/05 9. Election of Representatives to ASA/SW Region. 

      See appendix 

 

12/05 10. County Trophy Presentations 

 

Delancy Cup      Performance in Championship Events                 Gloucester City 

Elkington Cup      Performance & Participation in Age Group Events  Gloucester City 

 

Heron Shield      Performance in Relay Event               Gloucester City 

Brian Harrison Cup   Ind 200m Age Group Events     Anna Soteriou   

  

Presidents Cup (1)  For outstanding performances Sophie Hall, Gloucester SC 

Presidents Cup (2)  For outstanding performances  Will Rayson Water Polo 

       

See web site for full list of points awarded to clubs for the performance trophies.  Sheila to 

continue to take ownership of trophy management (distribution and returns).   

Report on trophy winners to be included with Meet Managers report for subsequent AGM’s 

Nb. Confirmation of agreed dates for swimming year to be agreed at next Exec meeting. 
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12/05 11. Dates of Executive Meetings 

   

15th September 2014 

17th November 2014 

5th January 2015 

9th March 2015 

14th September 2015 

16th November 2015 

 

12/05 12. Annual General Meetings 

 

11th March 2015 

 

 

ALL CLUBS ARE STRONGLY ADVISED TO SEND A REPRESENTATIVE TO 

THESE MEETINGS SO YOUR CLUB CAN BE KEPT UP TO DATE WITH 

DEVELOPMENT IN THE COUNTY. 

 

Thanks to all the officers of the County for their work during the year. 

 

Meeting closed at 10.10 pm 

 

Signed          Dated 

  

 

President  

 

 

 

Secretary 
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GLOUCESTER COUNTY ASA OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES  2014 / 2015                                           

Officers:  

President Brian Guy 

Hon Secretary Keith Smith 

Hon Treasurer David Bishop (until 1st September 2014) 

  

  

Representatives:  

President Elect Brian Guy (2 year term of office) 

Administrator Jenny Sheppard  

Hon Manager for Development Vacant 

Hon Legal Advisor Julie Hughes 

County Welfare Officer Rachel Roberts 

Trophy Controller Sheila Bryant 

Hon Manager for Swimming Age Groups and 
Championships 

Richard Tomlinson 

Hon Manager for Water Polo Phillip Jones 

Hon Manager for Open water Alan Giles 

Hon Manager for Synchronized Swimming Ian Stuart 

Hon Secretary for Swimming Officials Neil Harper 

Webmaster Jenny Sheppard  

Handbook Editor Herbie Adams 

  

Emergency Committee  

President Brian Guy 

Hon Secretary Keith Smith 

Hon Treasurer David Bishop 

(1) Sheila Bryant 

(2) Rachel Roberts 

  

Rules Committee Sheila Bryant 

 Herbie Adams 

           

 
County Championship Management Group                                            

Officers  

Meet Manager Richard Tomlinson 

Officials Rep Neil Harper 

Coaches Rep Keith Smith 

Club Admin Rep  Jeremy Dudley 

Disability Rep Josh Pattison 

President Brian Guy 
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ASA South West Region 
 

Gloucester ASA Nominations 2013 
 

Post Nomination 
President Elect 

 

Ian Stuart 

Administration Officer  John Bird 

 

Finance Officer  

 

ASA Swimming Officials Organiser 

 

 

Lynn Elliott 

Handbook Editor  

 

Medical Advisor  

 

Welfare Officer 

 

Marion Britton 

Health & Safety Officer 

 

 

Emergency Committee   

 

Elected Member (1) 

Paul Dudley 

 

Elected Member (2) 

Phil Jones 

ASA SWR Annual Council  

County Representatives (1) 

 

Frank Keeble 

County Representatives (2) 

 

Ian Stuart 

Management Board  

County Rep  

  

 

Members Forum (in addition to County Sec 

& Treasurer) 

 

County Elected Representative 1 

 

Ian Stuart 

County Elected Representative 2 

 

Frank Keeble 

Disabilities Committee   

County Representative  

 

Under review 

Diving Committee   

Secretary  

 

England West School of Swimming   

Secretary Neil Harper 

 

Open Water Committee  

Secretary  John Helm 

 



 
Appendix 2 

County Representative 

 

Alan Giles 

Swimming Committee  

Secretary Chris Tremelen 

 

County Representative Marion Britton 

Masters Committee – County 

Representative 

Herbie Adams 

Swimming Officials Committee – County 

Representative 

Neil Harper 

County Assistant Exams Organiser 

 

Neil Harper 

Synchro Swimming Committee  

Secretary  

 

County Representative  

Ian Stuart 

Water Polo Committee  

Secretary  

 

County Representative  

John Spicer 

Regional Representatives to ASA 

Committees’ 

 

ASA Board  (4 year appointment) 

Next 2014 

 

ASA Board Substitute (2 year appointment)  

Next 2013 

 

ASA Council - County Nomination Phil Jones 

 

ASA Council – Regional Elected Rep 1 Vacant 

 

ASA Council – Regional Elected Rep 2 Vacant 

 

ASA Masters 

 

Rosemary Johnson 

 

ASA Medical Advisory  Vacant 

 

ASA Judicial Appointments Panel Malcolm Hopes 

ASA President Elect John Bird 

 


